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Governing council meeting 

TUESDAY 9th APRIL 

 

Upcoming Key Dates 

STUDENT FREE DAYS  

Staff will be undertaking                          

professional learning                                                     

Friday April 12                                             

Monday April 29 

OSHC bookings essential 

NO WILLUNGA CHARTER BUSES 

TUESDAY 9th APRIL 

Principal's Report 

SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT PLANNING 
Much of our current work is in developing our school’s improvement plan which is            
informed by international best practice and links expert teaching with quality leadership, 
student achievement and growth. All schools are following the same ‘blueprint’ to  
formulate their plans. The premise is that the more precise we are in our planning and 
thinking, the greater the impact we will have in actioning our plans and getting the work 
done.  
 
We now have access to much improved information about each student’s achievement 
and growth and our leaders and teachers have been working tirelessly to analyse data 
and to identify what our goals for improvement need to focus on. Pursuing less but  going 
deeper, sharpening the impact of thinking is what’s important. 
 
We are seeking growth for every student, in every class in 3 areas within literacy and  
numeracy: 

 Reading, through adopting a rigorous and systematic approach to teaching and  
assessing children’s knowledge of oral language and comprehension  

 Writing, through explicitly teaching students how to construct compound and  
complex sentences, extending vocabulary and punctuation for the text genre 

 Number, through adopting a rigorous and sequential approach to teaching and  
assessment in Big Ideas in Number 

   (continued..) 
 
 

 Lyn langeluddecke 

SPORTS DAY 

FRIDAY 10th MAY 



 

Staffing update 
Lyn langeluddecke 

 

 
STUDENT FREE DAYS 

Just a reminder that we have two student free days coming up, one on the last day of this term and the other on the first day of 

term 2.  On both days staff will be involved in professional learning:  

 

Friday 12th April has a literacy focus with Sarah Asome, a lead teacher from Bentleigh Primary School, (many of our staff visited 

this Victorian school last year.) The focus is on explicit teaching of spelling and reading practices and will further support our work 

in aligning our practices across all classes.  

 

Day 1 term 2, April 29th is with Wilson McAskill who is well renowned for his work in schools in advocating the importance of 

healthy social and emotional wellbeing as the foundation for all learning. The program is called Play is the Way and provides lots of 

practical methodology for teaching using guided play, classroom activities and empowering language. Our children already know 

the golden rule…to ‘treat others the way you would want to be treated’ and a self mastery skill…. ‘Am I being my own boss or am I 

inviting my teacher to be my boss’? 

 

We look forward to sharing our learning with you next term. 

Staff Learning 

We wish Alex Gabb all the very best as she leaves us at the end of this term to prepare for the birth of her twin daughters in July.  

We know how much the children and families have valued her work and how much she will be missed. Alex is a strong advocate 

for all children and we have been inspired by her passion for outdoor learning through nature play.    
 

We thank Karen Plisko for filling in for Mark Matonti’s music lessons this term and are still waiting to hear about next term. 
 

Sue Higgins will be on leave in week 1 term 2, travelling to Italy to see her son. Joyce Kerr will be continuing the class program.  
 

It will be lovely to welcome Wendy Lithgow back next term who has been on leave this term.  
 

…and I am off  for the last week of term, travelling to Vietnam and Cambodia. 
 

Happy holidays everyone, and thank you for your encouraging support and commitment to supporting 

our teacher’s work with your children this term.     

 

  

 Lyn langeluddecke 

Principal’s Report (cont..) 
 Lyn langeluddecke 

This clarity around what specifically we want to improve is helping us to identify those high leverage strategies that will bring the 
change we want to see. Our teachers are the vehicle for actioning these changes and our primary concern is strengthening whole 
school approaches to literacy and numeracy learning. Next term, our staff will determine a challenge of practice through a                   
collaborative process to improve teaching in the identified areas of curriculum change, as stated above.    
 
We are well on the way to developing an improvement cycle that provides a common process for continuous improvement across 
the site, informed by evidence of student learning and best practice strategies for achieving growth.  
 

“Learning involves being on the edge of knowing and not knowing” - John Hattie 

 



 

Arbury Camp 
Kylie van laarhoven and cate schueller  

Arbury Park Camp - Rooms 2 and 3 - Year 3’s 

 

 

Arbury Park Outdoor School is near Bridgewater in the southern 

Mount Lofty Ranges. The camp grounds included stringy bark forest, 

gullies with a series of ponds and wetlands. Both classes enjoyed 

finding evidence of what animals lived in the area, examining what 

living creatures live in the ponds, team building games and exploring 

nature through our senses. New friends were made, old friendships 

rekindled and fun was had by all the students and adults!  



 

Harmony Day 
Paula hodgens and lauren cole 

As hosts of Harmony Day assembly, Room 19 enjoyed creating a 

slideshow of some of our favourite anti bullying and harmony 

day messages. Here are some of them… 
 

 

In Room 19, we have been reading ‘Onion Tears’ by Diana Kidd. 

The story is helping us to understand how people from other 

cultures may feel when they come to Australia. The main  

character is from Vietnam and she takes a long time to be  

confident enough to make friends and join in. She gets teased 

by others because they don’t understand her culture. We talked 

about how we all have feelings and sometimes we feel left out 

or different. Harmony is about celebrating our differences and 

understanding that underneath it all, we are the same. In Room 

19, we love how different we all are and we love learning from 

each other! 

 

 

 

 

In 2019 McLaren Vale Primary School took part in 

the 20th annual celebration of Harmony Day.                                

This year the event was renamed Harmony Week to 

recognise diversity and inclusion activities that 

take place during the entire week.  

Harmony Week is a time to celebrate Australian 

multiculturalism, and the successful integration of 

migrants into our community.  

Australia is a vibrant and multicultural country; 

from the oldest continuous culture of our first 

Australians to the cultures of our newest        

arrivals from around the world.  

 

Orange is the colour chosen to 

represent Harmony Week.              

Traditionally, orange signifies 

social communication and  

meaningful conversations. It 

also relates to the freedom of 

ideas and encouragement of 

mutual respect.  

To maintain harmony in our class, we have had 

a focus on mindfulness and yoga. This is to 

help us become better self-managers. Room 

19 all agree that Harmony Day is great for 

learning about others but we should all be  

inclusive and encourage positive connections 

to others every single day! 



Commemorative Pavers 

 MATT MILLAR 

Please check the atrium for 

lost property, it has all been 

sorted and ready to go home 

with its rightful owner.  Any-

thing that is not collected by 

the end of term will be  

donated to charity over the 

school holidays. 

Lyn langeluddecke 

Last year our Governing Council made a commitment to improve the street appeal of the school by replacing the aging trees with 
an avenue of native frangipanis. These are progressing slowly but will look spectacular in years to come.  

The next step in improving this area was to create a paved pathway from Main Road to the Minniss Building along the side of the 
oval (behind the western footy goals).  

Last year we offered families in our community, including past students and local businesses the opportunity to be involved in 
purchasing an engraved commemorative paver for $75.00.  

We are again offering families the opportunity to purchase a paver.  This is a terrific way to create a memento for generations to 
come.  All you need to do is to fill out the Personalised Paver Form distributed with the newsletter this week and return the form 
with payment to student services before Friday 3rd May 2019.   

Don’t miss this wonderful opportunity…all proceeds go towards paying for the path which will be gladly welcomed by many of 
our families who are currently inconvenienced in winter months traipsing over wet, muddy grass.   

We look forward to working in partnership with our families to achieve this goal.  

 NAPLAN 
 
Year 3, 5 and 7 students will sit the 2019 NAPLAN tests from May 14 to May 21 
 
NAPLAN is a nationally developed program that provides schools, states and territories with information about education  
programs that are working and what areas need to be prioritised for improvement. 
 
This year all NAPLAN tests will be administered online across Australia with the exception of the Year 3 Writing test (to be 
done on paper). The content of these tests are aligned to the Australian Curriculum: English and Mathematics.   
 
This is a new environment we are working with and if you would like to learn more there is a parent information section 
online. Here you can also look at examples of tests and how they will work. 
 https://nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site 
 NAPLAN individual student reports are expected to be ready for distribution to parents/caregivers soon after the test is  
complete.   Please note, parents/caregivers may withdraw their child from the NAPLAN tests for philosophical or religious  
reasons. A consent form to withdraw students is available from the front office. 

 Student Services 
LYN MILNE 

PARENT/CAREGIVER PHONE CALLS 

We receive a high volume of phone calls each 

day from  parents/caregivers to relay messages 

to students.   Although we understand at times 

this is unavoidable, we ask that you limit these 

calls to avoid unnecessary disruption to classes 

by ensuring arrangements for pick up are made 

prior to school drop off in the morning.   Thank 

you for your cooperation with this. 

https://nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site


 

 

SPORTS DAY 

 

 

F R I D AY  1 0 T H  M AY  2 0 1 9  

Sports Day 
 Friends and family welcome 

Please support our Sports Day by volunteering to help on the BBQ, cake/drinks 

stall, donating cakes, biscuits & produce and/or donating prizes for our raffle 

 



 

Sports Day 
Friends and family welcome 

Mclaren vale Canteen’s                                                      

famous curries 

SPORTS DAY 
F R I D AY  1 0 T H  M AY  2 0 1 9  

Supporters colours!                                                               

Team supporters bands $1.00 each for sale prior to, as well 

as on the morning of sports day from 8.30am 

Zinc, hairspray, ribbons from 8.30am gold coin donation 

Sausage, sauce, onions                                                   

PLEASE PRE-ORDER AND RETURN TO TEACHERS 

$2ea 

Free sunscreen                                            

available all day 

 Tea, coffee & milkshakes                    

available to purchase 

Hydrate                                  
Feel                                   

Great 

Cold drinks                                                                

available to purchase 

As always, McLaren Vale Primary School’s annual Sports Day promises an exciting day of competition, athletics and fun. 

STEAK SANDWICHES AVAILABLE FROM THE KITCHEN 



 

SAPSASA and Sports News 
Tim walker - District track and field 

DISTRICT TRACK AND FIELD. 

During term one, the focus for year 4-7  
students has been preparation for the District 
Track and Field competition, held at Tatachilla 
Lutheran College during week eight.  
 
Through instructional lessons and then formal  
selections, 49 students were finally identified to 
represent McLaren Vale at the District event.  
 
Volunteers from the Mid-Coast Little Athletics 
Club assist the day’s competition in the 100m, 
200m, 800m, high jump, long jump, shot put 
and discus events.  
 
Students who win their event are selected to 
represent the Onkaparinga South District, at 
the State Day, later in the year.  
 
All students were outstanding ambassadors for 
our school with the following students placing 
in their events. 
 

 

  Place 

100M Heat 11 Girl Briarna MITROTASIOS 3 

100M Heat 12 Boy Seth WILLISON 3 

100M Heat 13 Girl Aisha MAY 1 

100M Final 13 Girl Aisha MAY 1 

200M Heat 10 Boy James HAMNETT 3 

200M Heat 11 Girl Chanel MAY 2 

200M Final 11 Girl Chanel MAY 3 

200M Heat 13 Girl Aisha MAY 2 

200M Final 13 Girl Aisha MAY 2 

800M Final 10 Girl Evie CERULLO 1 

800M Final 10 Boy Daniel ODDIE 2 

800M Final 11 Girl Charlotte RAYNER 3 

800M Final 12 Girl Gracie WEYER 2 

800M Final 13 Boy James WEYER 1 

Discus Final 11 Girl Ashlee COCKS 1 

Discus Final 11 Boy Trey NICOLLE 3 

Discus Final 12 Boy Seth WILLSON 1 

Discus Final 12 Girl Matilda GOURLAY 1 

High Jmp Final 12 Girl Mia KORDA 2 

Long Jmp Final 13 Girl Esther RAYNER 3 

Shot Put Final 10 Boy Jayden ANNESLEY 3 

Shot Put Final 11 Girl Amelia LAAN 2 

Shot Put Final 13 Boy Cody LANG 2 

RELAY Div 1 Open Girl   MCLAREN VALE 1 

 

 

McLaren Vale Primary School entered the Crows Cup with the 

most teams out of the 15 plus schools there - 40 female  

footballers represented MVPS, which is an outstanding effort! 
 

All 3 teams were outstanding and played with incredible  

courage, strength, skill and teamwork!  The day had it all:  

tackling; bumping; big marks; magical goals; impressive kicking 

and hand balling; but most importantly a whole lot of fun! 
 

The girls should be very proud of themselves and every single 

one of them has a big future ahead of them if they want to take 

their football to the next level.  
 

A big thank you to the parents who came to help coach, goal 

umpire and support the girls (Jenni Mitton, Tracey and  

Shannon Gourlay, Wayne Cox, Guy Middlemiss, Lisa Poolman 

and Carrie Hams). 

 

   Place 

100M Heat 11 Girl Briarna MITROTASIOS 3 

100M Heat 12 Boy Seth WILLISON 3 

100M Heat 13 Girl Aisha MAY 1 

100M Final 13 Girl Aisha MAY 1 

200M Heat 10 Boy James HAMNETT 3 

200M Heat 11 Girl Chanel MAY 2 

200M Final 11 Girl Chanel MAY 3 

200M Heat 13 Girl Aisha MAY 2 

200M Final 13 Girl Aisha MAY 2 

800M Final 10 Girl Evie CERULLO 1 

800M Final 10 Boy Daniel ODDIE 2 

800M Final 11 Girl Charlotte RAYNER 3 

800M Final 12 Girl Gracie WEYER 2 

800M Final 13 Boy James WEYER 1 

Discus Final 11 Girl Ashlee COCKS 1 

Discus Final 11 Boy Trey NICOLLE 3 

Discus Final 12 Boy Seth WILLSON 1 

Discus Final 12 Girl Matilda GOURLAY 1 

High Jmp Final 12 Girl Mia KORDA 2 

Long Jmp Final 13 Girl Esther RAYNER 3 

Shot Put Final 10 Boy Jayden ANNESLEY 3 

Shot Put Final 11 Girl Amelia LAAN 2 

Shot Put Final 13 Boy Cody LANG 2 

RELAY Div 1 Open Girl   MCLAREN VALE 1 

Sean beath - crows cup 

 During term one, the focus for year  

4-7 students has been preparation 

for the District Track and 

Field .competition, held at Tatachilla 

Lutheran College during week eight. 

 

Through instructional lessons and 

then formal selections, 49 students 

were finally identified to represent 

McLaren Vale at the District event.  

 

Volunteers from the Mid-Coast Little  

Athletics Club assist the day’s  

competition in the 100m, 200m, 

800m, high jump, long jump, shot 

put and discus events. 

 

Students who win their event are 

selected to represent the  

Onkaparinga South  District, at the 

State Day later in the year.  

All students were outstanding  



Shooting Stars netball team won 

the grand final in Under 13’s  

Division 2 In the Aldinga Netball 

Club Summer Competition. Well done 

to an awesome effort! 

 

Lisa (Coach), Holly, Aisha, Amber, 

Billie, Charley, Jacinta, Stephanie 

and Mackenzie 

 

Absent:  Mia and Darcy 

Winners are grinners! 

Girl’s open relay 2019 

 

Aisha, Emma, Holly, Matilda 

 

SAPSASA and Sports News 
 

All of the Reception to Year 2 classes have been enjoying their swimming lessons at Noarlunga Leisure Centre this week.  They 

have been learning many swimming skills, life saving strategies, and developing confidence in the water.  Thankyou to families 

for supporting teachers by ensuring children are organised for their swimming routines. 

Tom represented MVPS for 

SAPSASA swimming for On-

kaparinga South last  

Thursday. He did really well 

getting a 5 second PB in the 

backstroke, ranking 11th 

overall. He made the final in 

butterfly smashing his PB by 

7secs and came 7th overall. 

Congratulations on making 

the team and doing so well. 

 

leanne Lovett - r-2 swimming 



 

 

 Natalie wells-oshc director 

OSHC News 

Our vacation care program is now out, and can be found in the OSHC room and front office.  

We have some fun and exciting days planned.  

There are also two student free days coming up, the first  being the last day of term, Friday 12th April and 

the other being the first day of term 2, Monday 29th April. Monday’s student free day is almost at capacity, 

so if you think you will need to book your children in please come in to OSHC and add your child’s name to 

the list. 

Vacation Care Program 

It’s been a busy few weeks in OSHC, with lots of different activities happening. We celebrated Harmony Day 

by making a belonging tree. The children all traced around their hand onto orange paper and we added their 

photo. These are now on our tree which is up on the wall in our OSHC kitchen. We have also been talking 

about sustainability, so this week instead of buying pre-made popcorn, the senior students made popcorn for 

everybody. Some of the children have also been doing painting using bark from outside as their ‘paper’ and 

sticks for their paintbrushes.  

The April school holidays are fast approaching, and we are looking forward to some great activities and       

excursions. If you need to book your children in, please pick up a form from either the front office or the 

OSHC room and hand it to one of our OSHC staff.  

‘Our thoughts and imagination are the only real limits to our possibilities.’ – Orison Swett Marden 

 

Harmony day                             

belonging tree 
Painting with sticks and bark Making our own     

popcorn 

Natalie wells-oshc director 



 

ATSI News 
Burda sanders  

Nunga Tag 

On Wednesday March 6th Jade Worsley from our school participated in the Nunga Tag carnival at Christies Beach High School. This 

event is run annually for all of the ATSI students in the Southern area. It is always really popular and well-attended by the year                     

6 – 12 ATSI students in our southern area schools. 

Jade was in a combined team with students from Aldinga Beach B -7 School, Hackham West Primary School and Seaford Rise                  

Primary School. The students combined to play really well together and won all of their games!  

The carnival also has lots of stalls and activities. Jade also came first in one of the competitions on the day, and won a rugby!!                   

Congratulations on a great day Jade! 

Art Project 

In other exciting news our ATSI students are currently involved in an art project with local Aboriginal artist Micky Barlow. They will 

be producing artworks on large leaf-shaped pieces of wood, and these will be exhibited at Red Poles as part of the Fringe  Festival. 

We will let you know when the opening of the exhibition will be – we would love the school community to go along and have a 

look! 

 

Closing the Gap Ceremony 

On Wednesday March 27th, the year 3 – 7 ATSI students attended the Closing the Gap day at 

Wayville Showgrounds.  

 

Welcome to Country was performed by Kaurna elder, Micky O’Brien. The day was hosted by  

Michael O’Loughlin and included performances by dance group Dusty Feet Mob and comedian  

Joshua Warrior.  

 

Stall holders included Southern Weavers, Aboriginal Health, Nunkuwarrin Yunti, SA Police,  

SA Immunisation, Sonder, Headspace and many more community organizations.  

 

The day was educational and informative and our students learned a lot.  



 

World’s Greatest Shave 
Aida dansie 

Aida’s big event will happen on the 13th April at 3 Monkeys Fine Foods in the beautiful township of Willunga. 

Aida has managed to obtain some great sponsorship from various friends, family and local businesses  including SA  

Police and Flight Centre Aldinga.  

 

If you are interested you can follow her progress at www.worldsgreatestshave.com click the green tab that says 

‘sponsor’ and then type in Aida Dansie. 

http://www.worldsgreatestshave.com


LYN LANGELUDDECKE –PRINCIPAL 

 

 

Key due dates for payments: 

Fri 12 April,                  

School Fees 

 

 

The due date for school fee payments is fast approaching. Unless 

payment arrangements have been made or a School Card  

application has been lodged, payment is due by the end of Term 1.  

There are a number of ways to pay your school fees &/or other  

expenses (e.g. excursions, camps, etc.): 
 

Pay by cash, cheque or credit card at Student Services in the 

Admin Building or in a payment envelope placed in the  

Express Payment box. 

Credit Card payments over the phone. 

Online Payments directly into the school’s bank account 

Bank SA BSB 105-071 Account Number 280 118 540. Please 

use your Family ID & invoice number as your reference. 

 Payment by Instalments or Centrepay – please contact the  

Finance Office to arrange an instalment plan. 

School Card – families on low incomes may be eligible for 

School Card assistance. 

 

Applications need to be submitted 

each year with forms available from 

Student Services or online at 

www.sa.gov.au (Education &     

Learning/Financial Support/School 

Card Scheme). 

If you are having trouble paying, 

please see Amanda in the front 

office. 

Amanda marcel-business manager 

Finance 

Mon 25th April                         

r-2 swimming 

 
Kent brown –governing council chairperson 

School Quiz Night 

2019 MCLAREN VALE  

PRIMARY SCHOOL QUIZ NIGHT 

WHEN: 1st june 

WHERE: MCLAREN VALE BOCCE CLUB 

GET A TEAM TOGETHER FOR A 
GREAT NIGHT AND HELP SUPPORT 

YOUR SCHOOL 

MORE DETAILS TO FOLLOW  

http://www.sa.gov.au


ALL PLAYERS, ALL ABILITIES,ALL CLUBS WELCOME 

ALL PLAYERS, ALL ABILITIES,ALL CLUBS WELCOME 



 

Due to parent teacher interviews at Willunga High School 

next TUESDAY 9TH APRIL there will be NO WILLUNGA 

CHARTER BUSES running to McLaren Vale Primary 

School 



 What’s happening in class? 

Room 12 

Meet Sammy the Airedale terrier 

  

Term 1 in 

Room 12 

Winter 

Our friendship tree shows all 

the things that we look for in 

a friend. 

We have been very busy getting to know each other and doing lots of great learning. We are all 

very proud of our current achievements and working towards many new learning goals. 

Help 

Play 

Summer Autumn 

Paige and Gene made 

yummy scones and 

vegemite scrolls, and 

Bentley an alien mask, as 

part of their Focus Child 

Topic on Procedures. 

Owen shared the items in 

his Memory Box. 

We have played fun 

games to help with 

our Maths Learning. 

Spring Our Wonderful Class 


